Chapelhall Primary School



Newsletter

7 February 2022



@chapelhallP

enquiries-at-Chapelhall@northlan.org.uk



A note from Mrs Brown...

We have been very busy since the start of term and fortunately we have not had as much absence from Covid as had been predicted. Please keep following the rules to help us all stay safe and avoid as much transmission as possible. I have attached a table showing the impact of any kind of absence. It is VITAL that children are in school as much as they possibly can be as you can see that all absences have an impact. We want the very best for all our children and this year, like all other schools, we have seen a big increase in our absence figures—and not much of it is related to Covid. Please inform us of the reason for all absences by emailing the school on the email address above so we mark it down correctly. It is your responsibility to contact us and inform us—please help! While we definitely do not want sick children in school we need to do all we can to improve attendance.

Dates for your Diary

14 & 15 Feb—School holiday



16 Feb—Inservice Day

4-18 April— School Holiday

2 May—School Holiday

5 May—Inservice Day (Election)

27 May—School Holiday

2 &3 June—School Holiday (Jubilee)

29 June—School Closes 1pm

Tues 8th March

We are having a Zumbathon to raise funds for the Parent Group Activities. More information will come out nearer the time.

Contact Details Reminder:

Office: enquiries-at-

chapelhall@northlan.org.uk

Mrs Brown: nlbrowns@northlan.org.uk





Weather

Can I remind parents children should come dressed for our amazing Scottish weather. Jackets etc <u>must</u> be worn (please ensure it has your child's name) and it is helpful for younger children to have a change of leggings or joggers with socks in case they get wet.

Please note: If the school has to close for any reason you would be sent a text message directly from ourselves informing you of this. Only then would we put it on Twitter.

Chapelhall Resilience Group

Chapelhall Reslience Group was founded to help members of the community during the pandemic and their work continues. You can find them on Facebook too. They are also doing lots of other things to help families including through their food share activity and Secret Santa. Have a look!

You can get in touch with them by email chapelhallyouthgroup@outlook.com

COVID

We have been advised that school restrictions still remain in place.

Please ensure you are standing on a spot to keep 2m apart and only 1 adult should be collecting pupils for P1-3 children only.

All adults should be wearing face coverings when dropping off/collecting pupils unless medically exempt. We thank you for your support in keeping us all safe.

Cases in the area remain high, please inform us immediately if your child is being tested or tests positive.

Financial Inclusion Team

If you could benefit from financial advice and support, remember you can contact the NLC Financial Inclusion Team for free advice.

FIT@northlan.org.uk

Parents' Group Wed 2nd March 6.30pm

Our Parents' Group meets virtually every month for a short time to discuss what is going on in school and what activities the Parents would like to plan. If you would like to join then please email the office and we will send you the link.

Tartan Dress Down Day

We raised a fabulous sum of £125 for St Andrew's Hospice at our recent dress down day as part of Scottish week.